

## SSC Meeting Minutes

Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> March 2019, 7.30pm village hall

**PRESENT:** Kathy Bird  
Lynsay Wrigglesworth  
Sophie Hilton  
Chris Cully  
Michelle Hilton (part)

Nigel Hilton  
Julie Cully  
Chris Morris  
Mags Moore (part)  
Julie Hartharn

**APOLOGIES:** Emily Tudball, Paul Spurrier, Mike Grayson

**1. Welcome and Apologies**

Kathy welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave the apologies.

**2. Action from the previous meeting**

All actions from previous meetings have been complete, apart from the payment to Highfield which will carry forward.

**3. Litter Pick Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> March 10-12 VH**

Emily has booked the VH and will provide milk and biscuits etc tea coffee already in VH.

Paul has completed a risk assessment and returned to Selby District Council who will provide all safety equipment including rubbish bags. SDC will collect all rubbish after.

Chris M has advertised the event on FB.

**4. Easter Sunday 21<sup>st</sup> April**

Sub committee – Julie, Sophie and Kathy will meet to finalise details Village Hall is booked.

Emily has purchased craft sets

Jen will be the Easter bunny, committee has agreed to pay for suit hire.

**Actions**

Posters need to be put up

Chris M will re-post the FB ad.

Sophie will purchase 50 Easter eggs (any left over will be donated again)

Sophie will do a poster for fireworks donations bucket.

Michelle and Nigel will do a quiz and purchase a raffle prize and sell at a £1 per quiz sheet.

Sophie, Julie and Kathy will email with the final details after their meeting.

**5. CEF**

Paul has completed the CEF application form for the amount of £540. For generator and lighting for external events. The meeting is in April and Paul will update the committee is due course.

**6. Financial Update**

Sophie confirmed the account audit has been carried out by Graham Hunter and everything is in order.

Bank balance £4087.37  
Cash from PUP £215.00

There is still the payment of £250 to Highfields Care Home outstanding, to be carried forward to next meeting.

The wine for Wine Tasting needs to be paid in advance; Chris will confirm the amount with Sophie and arrange payment, and a book token as a thank you.

**7. AOB**

It has been decided not to continue with the 'open garden' afternoon as there has been no response from the standard article.

The issue of advertising events and appealing to everyone within the village to join in; Chris C asked about a banner for the wall of the VH with a clear sleeve to put in a poster for up-coming events.

**Action**

Lynsay will get a price for the next meeting.

**9. Close**

Kathy thanked everyone for coming and set the next meeting date as Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> April, 7.30pm in the village hall.